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Dear Chief Elected Officials: 

The Government of Alberta understands the important role of local governments in fostering 
vibrant communities and supporting the provincial economy, and we are committed to 
ensuring municipalities and Metis Settlements meet their infrastructure and operating needs.  

In keeping with this commitment, next year we will be introducing the Local Government Fiscal 
Framework (LGFF), an updated framework that ties funding to provincial revenue changes, 
which will ensure sustainable funding levels for the province and allow municipalities to plan 
more effectively for the future. The baseline funding amount for the LGFF will be $722 million 
in 2024/25. Subject to approval by the Legislature, the legislation will be updated so that this 
amount will increase or decrease at 100 per cent of the percentage change in provincial 
revenues from three years prior, rather than 50 per cent as legislated. In light of this change, 
capital funding under the Municipal Sustainability Initiative (MSI) and LGFF will total 
approximately $2 billion over the next three years, with MSI capital funding set at $485 million 
in 2023/24, and LGFF providing $722 million in 2024/25, and approximately $813 million in 
2025/26. 

In addition, operating funding has been increased. As many municipalities are facing 
increased operating costs due to inflation, our government will double the MSI operating 
budget in 2023/24 from $30 million to $60 million in recognition of these challenges. 

The 2023 MSI allocations for all municipalities and Metis Settlements are available on 
the program website at www.alberta.ca/municipal-sustainability-initiative.aspx.   

I am also pleased to advise you that Alberta’s municipalities and Metis Settlements will receive 
$266 million in federal funding under the Canada Community-Building Fund (CCBF), an 
increase of $11 million from last year.  

The 2023 CCBF allocations are available on the program website at 
www.alberta.ca/canada-community-building-fund.aspx.  
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Please note MSI and CCBF funding is subject to the Alberta Legislature’s approval of Budget 
2023, and individual allocations and 2023 funding are subject to Ministerial authorization under 
the respective program guidelines. CCBF funding is subject to confirmation by the Government 
of Canada. I expect to send letters confirming MSI and CCBF funding commitments to local 
governments in the spring. 

I look forward to working together to support the infrastructure and operating needs of your 
communities, and to ensure a smooth transition from the MSI to the LGFF program in 2024. 

Sincerely, 

Rebecca Schulz 
Minister 

cc: Chief Administrative Officers 
Linda Lewis, Interim Chief Administrative Officer, Metis Settlements General 
 Council 
Cathy Heron, President, Alberta Municipalities 
Paul McLauchlin, President, Rural Municipalities of Alberta 
Dave Lamouche, President, Metis Settlements General Council 
Dan Rude, Chief Executive Officer, Alberta Municipalities 
Gerald Rhodes, Executive Director, Rural Municipalities of Alberta 
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